We really enjoyed visiting our link churches and
were very encouraged by them. Thank you to
everyone who looked after us and gave us such
a warm welcome. It was great to meet old
friends and to get to know new folks too. We
are very grateful for all the support and

prayers from you all.
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The Lord was very good to us in our time away and we felt very blessed by so many things. One of these wass the
weather. We had gone dreading snow and frost, especially if we had to drive. The weather, although wet, was
great for us and made our travel so much easier. We spent a few days over in Ireland meeting with folks from the
SAMS Ireland office. It was lovely to be there and they spoiled us and arranged for us to meet many of the people
we have worked with over the years. It was very special to meet up with old friends again.

Both of us were able to spend time
with family again. Gwen met her
new one week old great nephew
and her 18 month old great niece
as well as spending time with the
rest of the family. Mags spent time
with her 3 nephews and her family
too. She met her new “great
nephew” as well.

We ‘re slowly getting our house
sorted out and are busy clearing out
cupboards etc. School starts next
week for the staff and we'll start
with a service on Wednesday.
Meanwhile the water board have
decided to dig the whole road up in
front of school. We knew this was
planned but they had promised
they would do it December/
January. The whole road is now
impassable and that means our
school entrance is very difficult to
get to even by walking! They say it
will only take a month but we've
heard that before. It’s going to be a
very difficult start to the school year
as access won't be easy and parking
impossible. Classes start again on the
13th of February and it will
probably be chaotic as the parents
try to find the best way to get into
school.

Getting teo school

Last year was a very difficult year
in school for many reasons but we
know that the Lord carried us
through and we praise Him for His
faithfulness. So we enter this new
school year not knowing what lies
ahead but trusting in the One who
has it all planned out for us and
goes before us.

Thanks again, for all your
encouragement and prayers,

God Bless,
Love Gwen and Mags xx



